Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

April 19, 2018  Woodbridge Senior Center 4 Meetinghouse Lane Woodbridge CT  06525
Attendance - Ron Davis, Marlene Silverstein, Tom Flynn, Stu Strezler, Gerry Speno, Cindy Gerber and Laura Jordan (replacing Jennifer Young)

Call to Order - 7:10pm

Minutes from March 2018 - Marlene Silverstein, seconded by Stu Strezler, made the motion to approve the minutes of the March 22, 2018 meeting.  Motion approved unanimously with the following correction:  Under Towns-Milford:  Cara should be Kara.

Towns:

Fairfield – Gerry Speno reported that there was a loss of signal a few days ago.  He spoke with representatives at Cablevision.  The problem seems to have corrected itself.

Woodbridge – Cindy Gerber reported that Pua Ford, Woodbridge Coordinator, is looking into closed captioning for WGATV.

Orange – Ron Davis reported that OGAT also had a loss of signal and that it has happened from time to time.  He also reported that OGAT has been having problems with output since it purchased a new server.  Hopefully, there is a way Cablevision can assist with this problem; mainly by upgrading the I-Net to receive HD output.  As time goes on, it is getting harder to purchase equipment that supports standard definition and being able to convert from HD to standard, which seems to be one of the problems OGAT is experiencing.

Treasurer’s Report - Marlene Silverstein reported that as of 4/19 there is $4803.54 balance in the operating account.  Two bills were paid out in March, none so far in April.

Altice Cablevision – Laura Jordan, Senior Director of Political Relations, introduced herself and gave some work background.  She is replacing Jennifer Young as the government liaison for Altice Cablevision.  She reported that the Cable To Fiber program is progressing.  To date, a number of the Area 9 towns have received this upgrade and the work is continuing up the line to Area 2 towns.  No date has been set as to when the work will be completed and/or usage will begin.

Adjournment - 7:47pm Stu Strezler, seconded by Gerry Speno, made the motion to adjourn.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 16, 2018 at Altice in Norwalk, CT.
